BRITISH ORCHID COUNCIL

Registered Charity Nº 1002945

Web Site - http://www.british-orchid-council.info
Minutes of Ordinary Meeting held on Sunday, 6th December 2009, at Great Barr Hotel, Birmingham

	Officers and those in specific Roles

	President
	Joyce Stewart
	Apologies

	Vice Presidents 
	Peter Ball
	

	
	Tony Braund
	

	
	Brian Edwards
	

	
	Max Hopkinson
	Present

	
	Sue Lane
	Apologies

	
	Cedric Maunder
	Present

	
	Alisdair Morrison
	

	Chairman
	John Spires 
	Present

	Vice Chairman
	Ian Parsons
	Present

	Hon Secretary
	Richard Baxter
	Present

	Hon Treasurer
	Iain Wright
	Present

	Minutes Secretary
	Celia Wright
	Present

	Chair Conservation Working Committee
	John Spires
	Present

	Chair Communications Working Committee
	Ian Parsons
	Present

	Chair Judging Working Committee 
	David Ridgeway
	Apologies

	Slide / CD Librarian
	Tina Stagg
	Apologies

	Website Manager
	Graham Smith
	

	Lecturers List Manager
	Betty Barber
	Apologies


1 Attendance, 
Apologies
& Member changes





	Organisations & their Delegates

	Birmingham & Midland Orchid Society
	Steve
	Penzer
	Apologies

	Birmingham & Midland Orchid Society
	Alan 
	Luckman
	Apologies

	Bournemouth Orchid Society
	Joy
	Eng
	

	Bournemouth Orchid Society
	Graham
	Smith
	

	Bristol & West of England Orchid Society
	Peter
	Ball
	

	Bristol & West of England Orchid Society
	Ian
	Parsons
	Present

	British Orchid Growers Association
	Malcolm
	Moodie
	Present

	British Orchid Growers Association
	Peter
	White
	Present

	British Paphiopedilum Society
	Brian
	Walker
	Present

	British Paphiopedilum Society
	Jo
	Walker
	Present

	Cambridge Orchid Society
	Peter
	Johnson
	

	Cambridge Orchid Society
	Ron
	Pearson
	Present

	Cardiff & Vale of Glamorgan Orchid Society
	Anthony
	Cumming
	

	Cardiff & Vale of Glamorgan Orchid Society
	Jean
	Lewis
	

	Central Orchid Society
	John
	Spires
	

	Central Orchid Society
	Mike
	Bull
	Apologies

	Cheltenham & District Orchid Society
	Tom
	Price
	Apologies

	Cheltenham & District Orchid Society
	Rod
	Wells
	Apologies

	Cheshire and North Wales Orchid Society
	Denys
	Morten
	Present

	Cheshire and North Wales Orchid Society
	Iain
	Wright
	Present

	Chester Zoo
	Mark
	Sparrow
	Apologies

	Chiltern Orchid Society
	Lydia
	Cobb
	Apologies

	Chiltern Orchid Society
	Betty
	Barber
	Apologies

	Cumbria Orchid Society
	Tom
	Golphin
	

	Darlington & District Orchid Society
	Chris
	Barker
	Present

	Darlington & District Orchid Society
	Jean
	Barker
	Present

	Devon Orchid Society
	Sue 
	Lane
	Apologies

	East Anglia Orchid Society
	Colin
	Thorburn
	Apologies

	East Anglia Orchid Society
	Min
	Kennison
	

	East Midlands Orchid Society
	Max
	Hopkinson
	Present

	East Midlands Orchid Society
	Celia
	Hopkinson
	Present

	Eric Young Orchid Foundation
	Chris
	Purver
	Apologies

	Fenland Orchid Society
	Peter
	White
	Present

	Fenland Orchid Society
	Jane
	Boosey
	Apologies

	Glasgow Botanic Garden
	David
	Menzies
	

	Hardy Orchid Society
	Celia
	Wright
	Present

	Hardy Orchid Society
	Iain
	Wright
	Present

	Harrogate Orchid Society
	Jack
	Lavin MBE
	

	Hinkley & District Orchid Society
	Richard
	Flemming
	Apologies

	Hinkley & District Orchid Society
	Keith
	Bates
	Present

	Lea Valley Orchid Society
	Gillian
	Radley
	Present

	Lea Valley Orchid Society
	Michael
	Radley
	Present

	Mid Sussex Orchid Society
	Maria
	Firth
	

	Mid Wales Orchid Society
	Fiona
	Miles
	Apologies

	Mid Wales Orchid Society
	Audrey
	Houghton
	

	North Bucks Orchid Society
	Roger
	Sewell
	

	North Bucks Orchid Society
	Leonie
	Sewell
	

	North East of England Orchid Society
	Chris 
	Barker
	Present

	North East of England Orchid Society
	Jean
	Barker
	Present

	North Hampshire Orchid Society
	Patricia
	Garner
	Apologies

	North of England Orchid Society
	Ken
	Russell
	Apologies

	Orchid Society of Great Britain
	Betty
	Barber
	Apologies

	Orchid Society of Great Britain
	Roy
	White
	Apologies

	Pleurothallid Alliance
	Alan 
	Luckman
	

	Pleurothallid Alliance
	John
	Spires
	Present

	Royal Botanic Gardens Kew
	Philip
	Griffiths
	

	Royal Botanic Gardens Kew
	Christopher
	Ryan 
	Apologies

	Royal Horticultural Society
	Johan
	Hermans
	

	Royal Horticultural Society
	Clare
	Hermans
	

	Scottish Orchid Society
	Chris
	Barker
	Present

	Sheffield & District Orchid Society
	Richard
	Baxter
	Present

	Sheffield & District Orchid Society
	Silvia
	Maunder
	Present

	Solihull & District Orchid Society
	Keith
	Wall
	Present

	Solihull & District Orchid Society
	Anthony
	Johnston
	

	Somerset, Wiltshire & Dorset Orchid Society
	Peter
	Hunt
	

	Somerset, Wiltshire & Dorset Orchid Society
	Simon
	Pugh-Jones
	

	South East Orchid Society
	David
	Thurtle
	Present

	South Wales Orchid Study Group
	Patrick
	O’Reilly
	

	South Wales Orchid Study Group
	Susan
	Parker
	

	South West Orchid Society
	Marcus
	Reeves
	

	South West Orchid Society
	Ian
	Parsons
	Present

	Southern Counties Orchid Society
	Carole 
	Wybrow
	

	Southern Counties Orchid Society
	Ian
	Wybrow
	

	Suffolk Orchid Society
	Val
	Smith
	

	Sussex Orchid Group
	Valerie
	Pugh
	Apologies

	Sussex Orchid Group
	Val
	Micklewright
	Apologies

	Thames Valley Orchid Society
	Barry
	Cook
	Apologies

	Thames Valley Orchid Society
	Christine
	Cook
	Apologies

	Wessex Orchid Society
	Jonathan 
	Watson
	Apologies

	West Cornwall Orchid Society
	Ron
	Lindsay
	

	West Cornwall Orchid Society
	Kit
	Lindsay
	

	York and District Orchid Society
	Tim
	Lewis
	Apologies


Apologies were also received from Brian Woodward (2010 BOC Congress)
Standing Note from Minutes Secretary -

The Attendance List circulated for signing (recorded here as “Present”) is constructed from the online BOC database.  Apologies can also be recorded on the Attendance List or emailed in advance to the Minutes Secretary celia.wright@tiscali.co.uk  
Member and Delegate Changes: 
· Since our July meeting Fenland Orchid Society has renewed membership after several years of absence. Their nominated delegates are Jane Boosey and Peter White.

· After many years of regular attendance representing Lea Valley O.S Michael Potter and Neville Dunn have decided to stand down. Gillean and Michael Radley are the new delegates. Lea Valley Orchid Society has also highlighted the difficulty of attending our meetings from a long distance with the suggestion of holding some meetings perhaps on Saturdays and alongside major orchid events.   

· Bill Bond has stood down as delegate for the Solihull O.S to be replaced by Keith Wall.

2. Minutes of Ordinary Meeting held on 5th July 2008

2.1 The Minutes have been circulated previously. 
2.2 The dates for the Peterborough Congress were given incorrectly under 6.1.  This has been corrected on the final version of the Minutes.  Under Item 8.3, the Devon Orchid Society was given £1,000, not £2,000 as stated.
2.3 Subject to this second correction, the Minutes were agreed (proposed Brian Walker, seconded Cedric Maunder) without further amendments and signed by John Spires.

2.3 Matters Arising not elsewhere on the Agenda

Iain Wright’s term of office as Hon Treasurer comes to an end at the AGM in March 2010.  When he stands down, Celia will stand down as Minutes Secretary.  Replacements for both these officer roles are needed.  John Spires said that he will stand down as Chair in 2011.
Arthur Deakin is being put forward as Treasurer, but has not recently been a delegate.  John said that this could be allowed under the Constitution.

Celia explained what the Minutes Secretary does at present.  It does need someone who is able to attend meetings and has Internet access.  As a last resort, Richard Baxter could possibly combine the roles of General and Minutes Secretaries, but this would be far from ideal.  He might be able to take on some of the tasks (other than Minute taking) that are carried out by the Minutes Secretary at present.
3. Correspondence and Secretary’s Report

Contact – Richard Baxter

E-mail -
BOCsecretary@tiscali.co.uk
Richard Baxter reported as follows -
3.1
Executive Committee meetings

There have been no meetings of the Executive since the last meeting of Council.

3.2
BOC Constitution

Our revision of the Council’s Constitution has continued, albeit much slower than had been hoped. A first draft was prepared and is circulating amongst Executive members for review, but with other commitments we must admit that were over optimistic in our intention to have a final draft available for circulation at this meeting. Your Executive are agreed that accuracy for this major exercise is vital and quality is much more important than speed. We continue the review process and shall not bring any document for consideration by delegates until we are completely satisfied that every aspect of BOC activities is covered adequately.  

3.3 BOC Trophies

The draft Trophy inventory was circulated to delegates for comment and apart from adjusting the holder’s name for one trophy on the list I have had no other feedback.  I therefore intend establishing that list as the definitive baseline of BOC awards, and I shall continue adding thumbnail images of each trophy as they become available.

3.4 Correspondence
Richard Baxter said

· I have had a letter from Dick Warren (Rio Atlantic Forest Trust), to whom BOC sent a donation recently. The letter reads “David and Izabel Miller are extremely grateful for the £1,500 that BOC donated towards their conservation work. It came at a most appropriate time since their remaining vehicle needed a complete overhaul after 12 years of negotiating the rough dirt roads. The donation made this essential work possible and they are again mobile. Should any individual Societies consider supporting their work or visiting the reserve, please get in touch with me directly or at equatorialplants.com. Best Wishes and thanks Dick.” 
· I have had several enquiries about publication of the Growers’ Guide from Societies that had not realised the publication cycle has changed.

· I have responded to the annual ritual of confirming with the RHS that Clare and Johan will continue as their representatives at BOC.

· An unusual request was received from Australia, asking for a wholesale source of sprung Phalaenopsis spike clips, which I referred for information to several BOGA members.  

· The new Covent Garden Flower Market approached me for a general orchid speaker to support an orchid day being planned. Unfortunately, there was just a couple of weeks’ notice and their chosen date coincided with the European Congress in Dresden. I referred that request to both David Stead, BOGA Chairman, and to Val Micklewright at OSGB.  
· Brian Woodward requested a history of BOC Congresses to supplement information for the 2010 Congress, which I supplied after trawling through almost 30 years of the Minutes file.

4.
Treasurer's Report

Contact – Iain Wright
E-mail -
iaincwright@tiscali.co.uk
Iain Wright reported “Since the last meeting, I have paid out the following cheques.

	£9.30
	Hon Secretary’s expenses

	£135.50
	Venue hire for July meeting

	£1500
	Rio Atlantic Forest Trust

	£91
	RHS affiliation & public liability insurance

	£50
	Sustainable User Network - subs for 2010

	£311.40
	Judging scheme expenses

 including catering at the Chatsworth symposium


I have received payments totalling £258 in respect of the catering at Chatsworth, a small excess on the actual cost.

The current account presently contains £1,817.58, the deposit account contains £25,535.91, and the cash box holds three cheques totalling £100.   

As to future expenses, I expect to write cheques today for about £150 – to cover this meeting’s venue – and end of year officers’ expenses of perhaps £50.

Interest rates have again fallen a little since the last meeting.  We now receive 0.1% on the current account and 0.25% on the deposit account.  I presently expect to make a financial loss on the year of about £250.

Finally to get my excuses in early, I must apologetically note that, about a month ago, I discovered that I had never dispatched this year’s subscription invoices to our institutional members.  Three of the five have already responded, all taking the suggested opportunity to pay for next year at the same time.  I have not yet heard from the other two.  If they cannot organise the payment in time, they will appear on the accounts as debtors and I wish to make it clear that the responsibility for this lies primarily with me.”

5. 
CITES

Contact - John Spires
E-mail -
johnspires@mac.com
John Spires reported “The latest CITES Bulletin from DEFRA/Animal Health has been issued.  It contains little of interest to us except to confirm that a review of COTES (the regulations enforcing CITES) is under way.

The last SUN meeting was attended by Ian Parsons as I was unable to go. The minutes confirm that both Ian and Jim Collins expressed concern that the export trade of orchids from the UK is in demise and that foreign traders are increasingly unwilling to come to the UK following the increase in charges.  There are ongoing attempts to remove orchid hybrids from the CITES list but these are not thought likely to succeed.

The Draft Summary Record of the CITES Plants Committee meeting held in Buenos Aires in March are available. They form a long and unwieldy document and the overall impression is that the meeting was heavily taken up with procedural matters and that little time was spent on orchids.

The next Conference of Parties is to be held in Qatar in March 2010.”

6.
Congresses 

Contact - Sue Lane 
E-mail - rogerandsue@laneroger.wanadoo.co.uk  

6.1 24th BOC Congress, Peterborough 18-20th June 2010  
Sue Lane sent her apologies for this meeting.  Brian Woodward sent the following report -

“There is not a great deal to add to my report to the last BOC meeting as most of the basic work had been done at that time. Since then it has been mainly a question of “putting some flesh on bones” and sorting out details.

We now have a total of 67 exhibitors and features of various sorts. I do not foresee any further would be exhibitors coming along and there is a question mark over one of the 67 (possible personal difficulties of which I am aware).

One of the features will be a Fragrance Competition following on from the successful Photograph Competition we held this year. Our hosts – East of England Agricultural Society – have agreed to provide the prize money. Details are on the PIOS website.

ALL BOGA members were invited in keeping with Congress tradition. Most are coming, one or two e.g. Phoenix, Keeling declined as expected – one did not reply.

There were one or two other “invitees” who rather surprisingly did not even reply.

The Speaker Programme and timetable is complete and Ian Parsons has this to put on the BOC website (by now it may have been done). A Chairman for each lecture has also been arranged. 

The layout and design of the Congress Programme is complete with the assistance of the Marketing Dept. at Peterborough.  At the time of writing, only one item of content is awaited – the list of Judging Classes. David R. has promised it in the immediate future.

The basic arrangements for judging have been agreed with David Ridgeway. We will retain some aspects of PIOS judging for the sake of continuity. David is aware of this and neither of us see any problem.

As everyone knows, the 2011 WOC is to be held in Singapore. An old friend of ours from the BOC Judging Scheme – Khoo Chong-Yee – is Judging Chairman for the WOC. He is intending to base the WOC judging on the BOC system and is hoping that a number of potential judges from Singapore will attend Peterborough with him. David has agreed with me that we offer them the opportunity to take part in judging or act as observers. 

Registration, Preview Buffet and Dinner bookings are modest at this stage but I would think these will accelerate after Christmas and when people become more focused on the show which is still at the moment “next year”.

A question has been raised about Society members “involved” in setting up having to pay the full Registration Fee which includes admission to the showground for 3 days, when previously they have received complimentary passes. This was discussed at the time the fees were fixed. A further look at this matter is currently being carried out. Various ideas have been floated (all fraught with administrative difficulties) but the majority view is that we stick with the already determined fee. It is true that hitherto Societies have been generously / over generously treated with admission passes and that situation will most likely be true again after Congress year. Recipients of free passes ought to appreciate the generosity and realise that it is a BOC Congress – their BOC – and that other benefits derive from registration e.g. Registrants Lounge with (almost certainly) free refreshments for the best part of 3 days, admission to any/all of an interesting range of lectures and, of course, the Registrant Pack. Who knows what wonders that will contain – well I have a good idea.   I think I am correct in saying that at “normal Congresses” one either registers or pays at the door – no free admission. Paying at the door is not, of course, an option for us.  If there is a “BOC View”, it can be taken into account before we finally decide to stick to the published policy.  
I suggested a short while ago to Chairman John that a circular from BOC to members urging them to support their own Congress might be appropriate. I think that in view of the above, it is even more important that BOC as a body takes a lead on this, thus demonstrating solidarity on the matter. 

I do wonder if there is any significance in the fact that the question was raised with the BOC Secretary rather than directly with me. Are they on the A List of freebie hunters or am I becoming more cynical with the number of imaginative reasons I receive for why people should be granted free admission? 

Room bookings at the Marriott are going well – obviously more important at this stage for people to secure their accommodation whereas registration etc is open dated as far as time is concerned. Originally we had an option on 15 rooms for Thursday and 50 for each of Friday and Saturday. In view of interest expressed, these numbers were increased to 25 for Thursday and 80 for each of Friday & Saturday. At the last check, all of the original 15 for Thursday had been taken i.e. 10 still available, 35 had gone for Friday and 37 for Saturday.”
Peter White said that BOGA has agreed to pay for the rosettes.
There was discussion about payment of registration fees by exhibitors.  The Hinckley Delegate said that his society will not go if they have to pay.  Max said that Brian’s comments about free passes were incorrect.  There will be free passes for exhibitors if societies apply to the Congress organisers for them.  At Weston, there were 2 free passes per society for the entire Congress.
6.2
25th BOC Congress and beyond 
Keith Bates said Hinckley Orchid Society have their 21st Anniversary in 2012 and they would like to consider putting the BOC Congress on in autumn that year.  A venue is not yet confirmed but may be in a Leisure Centre with extra parking close by.  There are 2 possible hotels, each 2 miles away.  Iain Wright confirmed that a BOC loan could be given to support early expenditure.  The offer was made to show the possible venue to any BOC members who attend the Hinckley Show in March 2010.  Ian Parsons recommended involving other local societies, such as Solihull and Central.
7.
Working Committee Reports

7.1 Judging Working Committee

Contact - David Ridgeway
Email - davidridgeway@btinternet.com
David Ridgeway sent his apologies.  This report was read on his behalf by Silvia Maunder.

“New Trainees:

Andre Roux of Sussex Orchid Group has recently joined the scheme.

Chatsworth Symposium :  

A successful Judges Training Symposium took place at the Cavendish Hall in Chatsworth Park.  Twelve trainee judges and thirty-seven judges attended this event. 

New Judges :

Following the Chatsworth Symposium, one trainee has now qualified as a BOC Judge :    Michael Radley

Sadly one Judge has left the scheme due to illness and one trainee has resigned due to work commitments. 

Future events 

· Sunday 7th March 2010: A one day symposium is due to take place at McBeans Orchids, Cooksbridge, Sussex.

· 18th – 20th June 2010: BOC Congress Peterborough. The arrangements for judging this event have now been provisionally agreed.

· It is hoped that a one day symposium will take place during the autumn of 2010 possibly in the Cambridge area

· A symposium will hopefully take place in conjunction with the Devon Orchid Weekend, Saturday 15th & Sunday 16th October  2011”

7.2  Congress Working Committee

Contact - Sue Lane

E-mail - rogerandsue@laneroger.wanadoo.co.uk  
Sue Lane had nothing to add under this heading.
7.3
Communications Working Committee

Contact - Ian Parsons
E-mail -
ian.parsons@virgin.net
Celia reported that members still ask her to change their information on the database.  She always replies that this is the responsibility of the Web Contact for the Society, and encourages them to contact Ian Parsons if they have lost their password.  She copies all emails on this subject to Ian Parsons for his information.  
RHS have a member who they have nominated as Web Contact, but who does not put information on the database.  Ian has had to put details of the London Orchid Show on the database himself.
IAN HAS CHECKED THE INFORMATION CURRENTLY ON THE DATABASE AND IT IS CLEAR THAT SEVERAL SOCIETIES HAVE NOT PUT THE DETAILS OF THEIR SHOWS IN 2010 ON THE DATABASE.  MEMBERS ARE REMINDED YET AGAIN THAT IF DATABASE INFORMATION IS NOT UPDATED BY SOCIETIES IT WILL NOT APPEAR ON THE WEBSITE OR IN THE GOLDEN GUIDE.  
DELEGATES ONLY GET MINUTES AND AGENDAS IF THEIR NAMES AND CONTACT DETAILS ARE ON THE DATABASE.
Celia will email out this evening to all BOC contacts with emails to say that the closing time is midnight on Wednesday 9th December.
Malcolm Moodie suggested that if in future years the BOC meeting is held in December the Golden Guide could be distributed at that meeting.
8. Other Reports

8.1
Lecturers’ Panel

Contact – Betty Barber
E-mail -
betty.barber@gmail.com
Betty has struggled to get information from lecturers on the BOC list as to whether they are happy to continue.  She is currently phoning round those who have not replied to letters and emails.  Betty appealed for new lecturers to join the list. 
8.2
Slide/CD Library
Contact - Tina Stagg
E-mail -
tinastagg@dsl.pipex.com
Tina gave her apologies and provided the following report – “This is my final report as librarian as I am handing over to Max Hopkinson. I am delighted that Max has taken on the slide library, especially as he has recently been the only person to have appreciated and used the resource.

There are some excellent slides available, in good condition, not only of individual flowers but also of plants and groups.

All entries in the database are fully labelled with genus, species or grex and variety or clonal name as appropriate. The list is on the BOC website.

Many audiences still enjoy a slide presentation, in which the picture quality can be better than low resolution digital. I hope members will choose to use the library more in the future.”
Max said he agreed in a weak moment and currently has half the library and no paperwork.  Tina will pass over the rest of the info soon.
Hinckley are currently going through some slides they have been given and would be willing to donate some to BOC.

8.3
Conservation

Contact - John Spires
E-mail -
johnspires@mac.com
John reported that he had had no contacts at all in this period on this subject
9. Use of BOC monies to help member societies.

A discussion of members’ views took place.  The two suggestions tabled at the last meeting were 

1  Allow each member amateur society to claim £100 in the next year to pay the fees/expenses of a lecturer from the BOC list for one of their meetings.  There would be conditions attached, including the need for the public to be invited to that meeting, thus helping to meet BOC’s charitable objectives.  In addition, there would probably need to be a requirement on the society requesting this grant that they did not have more than a certain sum of money in their reserves.  AGS run a similar scheme.

2
Some high quality lectures could be captured on DVD and made available to member societies to use for meetings. 
There was general warmth towards the Speaker subsidy idea, as long as each Society can choose the speaker, but questioning why any such speaker should necessarily be from the BOC list. Awarding this subsidy based upon Society financial reserves was thought to be unrealistic and very difficult to manage fairly.

There were mixed reactions to the idea of lectures on DVD, but the inclusion of more detailed articles and photographs on the website was more favoured. 

The idea of contributions to conservation were very mixed - from unanimous support from some Societies, particularly in favour of British Conservation Societies, to absolute objection to using BOC funds in this manner especially if BOC does itself not gain any benefit.

Two other practical ideas were to give support in expertise to dwindling Societies, and to provide financial assistance towards exhibiting at BOC Congresses.

John feels we should come back to this at a future meeting after views have been put out in Minutes.  Chris Barker said he did not feel that money will help.  Discussion about what criteria should be.  Ask in Minutes for more views before decision made at next meeting.  Could BOC pay for advertising locally for any event, lecture or show?  Peter White said that BOGA had a Fayre (paid for hall and advertising) in the Midlands for the first time this year.  Solihull did catering.  5 societies invited – aim was to get new members for societies. BOGA would do something similar in the North.  
The question was raised whether societies could apply for a speaker at their Show rather than at a meeting?  It was thought that the answer to this should be Yes.

Digital presentation could be worthwhile and better than just a set of slides.  Chris Barker has acquired a lecture from a Californian librarian on Darwin and his links with orchids that he can use any way he wishes. He offered to forward this to the BOC Executive.
10. Dates and times of future meetings
The next meeting will be the AGM, as well as an Ordinary Meeting.  Unfortunately, a Judging Symposium has been arranged in Sussex for the usual date, the first Sunday in March.  An alternative would be to hold the meeting in conjunction with the London Orchid Show.  OSGB meets in Napier Hall round the corner from the RHS Halls.  This was suggested as a possible venue for AGM at time of LOS.  Quite a few delegates would be at the LOS anyway.  It might encourage attendees from the south.  

Following discussion, members voted to have the meeting on the 14th March at the usual venue.  John Spires will ask David Ridgeway can change the judging symposium to another date so that the AGM can remain on 7th.He will then book the hall appropriately.

The date has since been fixed as Sunday 14th March at the usual venue.

Other meetings in 2010 will be held on July 4th and December 5th.
11. Any Other Business

John has had an application from the International Phalaenopsis Alliance UK branch to join BOC.  They meet the criteria for membership.  It was agreed that they be welcomed as members.  Peter White is the current link.
A Photographic competition has been suggested.  Ian Parsons has produced a paper suggesting a method.  This is attached to these Minutes and will be discussed at the Ordinary Meeting in March.
Malcolm Moodie reported that BOGA have updated the cultural sheets for the Golden Guide.  These have been sent to Ian for the BOC website.  He will set up an initial distribution, possibly to BOGA members 
There being no further business, the Meeting was declared closed at 4.06pm.

Minutes Secretary:
Celia Wright


The Windmill, Vennington, Westbury, Shrewsbury SY5 9RG


Tel:
01743 884576


E-mail:
celia.wright@tiscali.co.uk 
Appendix

A National Orchid Photo Competition for BOC Members

A Discussion Paper of possible methodology by Ian Parsons

It has been suggested several times (Walter Howey 2001, and more recently by Iain Wright) that the BOC should run a National Orchid Photo Competition. This would provide encouragement to individuals to submit their best pictures for exhibition, and thereby stimulate interest in the BOC. It would allow the BOC to give back something to its members by way of awards, and this may in turn generate more involvement from the members of societies in the BOC.

This paper describes a system that would allow BOC Member Organizations (or more precisely their members) to submit Orchid Photos for exhibition, and to vote for those that they deem worthy of an award.

How Photos would be entered and stored

Every Member of BOC has a means to update its own information in the BOC Database via password control, and this can be extended to allow, initially, a store for two photographs (with accompanying descriptions, and name(s) of originator, grower and photographer) for each Member organization.

It is suggested that each Member organization would hold a competition to decide which two photographs from its own members would be submitted to the database for exhibition and judging nationally. The reason for suggesting only two pictures is that there are more than 50 Members of BOC, and this would give approximately 100 pictures to be exhibited and judged nationally – a significant task by any measure!

A period of time would be allowed for this to happen, say four months, at which point further entries would not be permitted.  Exhibiting and Judging would then take place.

How Photos would be exhibited

Initially every photo will be available for viewing as soon as it is loaded in to the database.

Each picture would appear as part of a Gallery of pictures (see the OSGB website for an example of such a Gallery system at www.orchid-society-gb.org.uk and go to the Orchid Photographs item in the menu).

When the time period for setting up has elapsed, then Member organizations will be able to ask their members to vote for the best pictures.

Voting and scoring

Each BOC Member organization will hold a ballot of its members to vote for the best ten pictures in the gallery.

Each picture will then be scored starting with the best picture being given ten points; the next best nine points and so on down to the last picture with one point.

The database will then be open for each BOC Member to post its scores against each of the pictures that have been chosen. As each BOC Member post its scores, running totals will be updated, and shown against every picture in the Gallery.

At the end of a second time period (say, two more months), all the votes will be frozen, and winners will be known from the scores at that date.

Awards, and what happens next

At this point, it will be the duty of the BOC to make awards for the best pictures. It will be open for discussion as to how many awards are made, but initially at least three; these being for the Best Photo, Second and Third.

The Awards themselves need to be defined, and discussed.

Any ties in the scoring will result in the BOC making a decision as to what awards will be given.

After the closing date, all photos will be stored in an historic Gallery for viewing on the website, and the winners will be shown in order at the front of the Gallery. This will allow for a large number of pictures to be available over a period of time.

The main Gallery will be cleared ready for the next competition, where the process starts all over again.

Discussion and approval of this scheme

It is proposed that BOC discuss this suggestion, and allow members to make changes to the scheme if wished.

A first run of the competition could be made in the middle of 2010 if approval is granted.
Ian Parsons

27th November 2009
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